
January 30, 2023 
Faculty Senate Business Meeting 
 
Via TEAMS 
In attendance: Secretary Killman, Past-President Luna, President-Elect Allen,  
Senators SSmith, Null, Duncan, Rajabali, Manginelli, Comer, Meadows, Reames, Isbell, Turner, Hutson, 
Upole, Park, Smith-Andrews, Lee, Mullen, Spears, Hajdik, Winkle, Mills, Hermann-Turner, Hasan, Craven, 



2 types of learning communities: 
1. Curricular learning communities. 
2. Residential Learning communities 

 





 
How will you let us know that the committees are being formed? 
 
Answer: 
Different committees are happening in different ways. Relying on guidance for appropriate faculty. Lists 
will be made then given to the president and provost to decide on those committees. Other committees 
have been done through deans, chairs, various leaders. We are a recommending body but we are not 
inviting those members.  
 
Comment: 
If we are not directly involved, a monthly informative email on the committees would be appreciated.  
 
Response:  
If you have not read the strategic plan, go to tntech.edu/techtomorrow  
If you have suggestions, please let us know.  
 
Emails and phone numbers will be shared so everyone can continue discussion on this topic. 
 
New Item: 
Approval of minutes from the fall. 
 
Secretary Killman sent 6 sets of minutes and notes. Still need to finish Nov notes.  
 
Motion to approve minutes and notes by Killman. Second by Smith-Andrews. 
 
There was a question about the minutes from the September 12 meeting. They were removed from the 
motion, which was modified to start with Sept 19 notes. 
 
Discussion ended, call for vote, motion carried. Minutes approved.  
 
New Item: Senate Priority Spring 2023 – Electing Representative to the Board of Trustees 
 
There was discussion about applications for the representative position and if the faculty rep has to be 
on faculty senate. The deadline for application is February 15. Applicants will have a chance to speak to 
Faculty Senate at the Feb 27 business meeting and then a vote will ensure. 
 
In March, Vice President Braswell will be our guest speaker.  
 
Breakfast with the Trustees in March before the Board Meeting. Potential topics of discussion:  
Higher floor for staff raises.  
Policy 206 is discussed and will be seen again.  
 
If anyone has any specific suggestions on how to handle A.I. and chat GTB, send them to Dr. Russell. 
 
Question: 
Has anyone noticed how terrible the campus looks?  
 
 



Answer:  
Bring this topic to the President. 
 
Comment: 
In the past faculty senate asked to include Bereavement Policy to include   domestic partner. Senate 
should see that it is reconsidered.  
 
Research what other universities are doing.  
 
Ten years ago, the senate passed for benefits to include domestic partners. This was sent to the 
President. Not much response.  
 
Suggestion: 
Bring this topic to the Board of Trustees. 
 
Question: 
Did the drag show at the Backdoor Playhouse go without incident this weekend? 
 
Answer: 
Pictures on Facebook. Looked like everything was good. 
 
There are new guidelines for any kind of performance that come for the committee that was appointed. 
Those guidelines were followed when the proposal was submitted. It may impact other performances if 
children attend. New guidelines may require some events to be 18+ 
 
Question: 
How do we address the safety in all the construction


